
 

Our Ref: 2016/012 
 
 
 
September 2016 
  
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
  

Year 7 Camp 2016 (October 3-7) – Year 7 
  
It has come to our attention that some information on the year 7 residential letters for 
Kibblestone Scout Camp has contradicted information that has been given to 
students and parents previously. I would like to take this opportunity to clarify this 
information and to provide some extra information regarding the visit. 
 
If your child is in learning group 1, 2 or 3 they are in group 1 and will depart for camp 
on Monday 3rd October, they will need to be in college at 8.30am. They will return 
Wednesday 5th October at 12.00pm and will be able to go straight home. Your child 
should come into college as normal on Thursday 6th and Friday 7th October. 
 
If your child is in learning group 3, 4 or 5 they are in group 2 and will depart for camp 
on Wednesday 5th October, they will need to be in College at 12.00pm. They will 
return Friday 7th October at 12.00pm and will be able to go straight home. Your child 
should come into College as normal on Monday 3rd and Tuesday 4th October.  
 
If your child is a ‘day camper’, they need to arrive at College on Monday 3rd and 
Tuesday 4th October at 8.30am, dressed appropriately for outdoor activities. Your 
child should then come into College as normal on Wednesday 5th, Thursday 6th and 
Friday 7th October. 
 
Friday 30th September is the deadline for payment. If there are any concerns 
regarding this, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Jackson, PA to the Principal, in 
confidence on 01332 204040. 
 
For many of the students it is their first time away from home and we are aware that 
as parents and carers you may be anxious. To support with this we have created 

some social media pages for you and your child to follow. We have now set up a 

twitter (@LfcdCamp7) account and Facebook page (LFCD – Year 7 Camp) for the 
visit. Please access and join as we will post reminders and information over the next 
week. We will also endeavour to update the sites during the visit so you can follow 
your child’s journey and activities through the week. 
  
 
Yours sincerely 
  
   
 
 
Miss N Haigh 
Year 7 Camp Leader 


